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Senate Bill 1425 (Simitian) 

Pension Spiking

Summary: 


Recent news reports have highlighted the actions by a small percentage of public employees who have intentionally, but legally, manipulated their final compensation for purposes of gaining a larger pension benefit.  This bill institutes uniform laws for all public retirement systems that will help to curtail an individual from taking extraordinary steps to enhance their retirement benefits (i.e., “spiking”).
What the bill does: 
The bill sets out a series of steps by which the board of a state or local retirement system may evaluate an employee’s final compensation to deter spiking.
Currently, some employees are granted an end of career bonus; they may be allowed to cash out unused vacation time and/or other unused benefits to inflate their final salary for purposes of calculating pensions.  The bill prohibits such practices.
The bill establishes the use of audit and accountability provisions that will impose penalties on employers and employees for abusive practices.

The new provisions also allow each system to compare the final salary of an employee to their peer group.  If the final compensation is inflated, this provision will allow retirement systems to recalculate the retirement allowance if it is determined that it has been spiked.

In addition, the bill requires that employees have a bona fide separation in service of six months before taking another position in public service to prevent “double dipping”.  The provision will eliminate “revolving door” practices in which some public employees retire on a Friday and return to the same job on Monday as a retired worker. 
Senate Bill 1425 is designed to correct abuses that impose an undue burden on both the taxpayers and employees in the system, as well as erode public support for reasonable public employee pensions.
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